
St John’s Highbury Vale C of E Primary School 
Conewood Street, London N5 1DL 

Tel:  020 7226 4906 

E-mail: admin@stjhv.Islington.sch.uk 

Executive Head: Mrs Tonnie Read 

Head of School: Ms Hasina  Khan 

 

 
 

 
Friday 2nd May 2025  

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

I hope you are all well and have had the opportunity to enjoy the sunshine, whether through some family time 
outdoors or simply a chance to relax and recharge during the warmer weather.  

Parents’ evening  

Thank you to all the parents who were able to attend Parents' Evening. If you were unable to attend, please do 
schedule an appointment with the class teacher. These meetings are a valuable opportunity for you to hear 
about your child’s progress and discuss how we can work together to support their learning. You will also have 
the chance to look through your child’s books, which gives a real insight into what they have been doing in 
school. If your child is anything like mine and tends to share very little about their day, seeing their workbooks is 
a great way to understand what they are learning and how they are improving. 

School’s value  

This half term, our school’s value is LOVE.  Why do you focus on love now? 

As the school year has progressed, the children have grown in their relationships with one another. They are now 
able to show deeper forms of love—such as care, kindness, and support for their friends and classmates. The 
summer term is a perfect time to focus on this value, as it reflects a season of growth and warmth, just like the 
way love grows in strong, respectful relationships. 

FOSJ  

The FOSJ group has been working hard behind the scenes to organise a number of exciting events this term. Your 
presence and support at these events make a real difference, and we would love to see as many of you there as 
possible. The support FOSJ provides is incredibly important to our school—thanks to your generosity, we are able 
to offer valuable enrichment opportunities that go beyond the classroom. If you are able to help in any way with 
the upcoming events, please don’t hesitate to speak to a member of the FOSJ team. Every contribution, big or 
small, truly matters. 
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Morning fitness club   

It is lovely to see so many children attending the sessions. Please, may I kindly remind you that the session starts 
at 8:30, and that entry should be through the playground gates, not via the school office. 

 

Key dates for next week  

Monday 5th Bank holiday -SCHOOL CLOSED 

As always, thank you for your support and the dedication you show to the children. I hope you have a wonderful 
bank holiday weekend.  

With thanks,  

Ms H Khan  
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